
Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting 
August 8, 2022 

7:00 pm 

 
The Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting was called to order:  by Supervisor Rick Ervin at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Isabella Township Hall. 

 

Present were: Linda Bechtel, Rick Ervin, Hannah Fitzpatrick, Thomas Reihl, and Robert Walton 

 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Rick Ervin. 

 

Approval of Agenda: Thomas Reihl moved to approve agenda. Robert Walton supported. Agenda approved.  

 

Approval of Minutes: Minutes were reviewed from the July 11, 2022 meeting. Rick Ervin made a motion, 

seconded by Thomas Reihl to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed. 

 

Public Comment: LouAnn Mogg brought minutes from Road Commission meeting regarding Apex and road 

updates. Marj Horan mentioned needing additional black dirt at park. Nicole Haggle spoke about running for 

County Commissioner. LouAnn Mogg talked about mulch under swings at park.   

 

New Business: 

• A land division was presented for Jack Prout, parcel # 09-012-20-002-00. [Rick Ervin made a 

resolution, seconded by Robert Walton to approve the land division as presented. A roll call vote 

was taken.  All board members in attendance approved.] 

• Robert Walton gave an update on July MTA meeting with the Director of Veteran Affairs as guest 

speaker. 

• Marj Horan presented quotes for gutters at park pavilion. 

• Hannah Fitzpatrick spoke about township website and updates. 

• Bid was received from United Apartments for old park playground equipment. 

• Matthew Bosco will be removing remaining park playground equipment.  

• Lynchburg Excavating removed dead trees at cemetery. 

• Linda Bechtel spoke about potential to add township newsletter mailing to tax bills. 

• September meeting being moved to September 6, 2022 due to Labor Day. 

• Hannah Fitzpatrick talked about expenditure reporting for covid relief funding. 

• Mats for under park swings discussed. [Robert Walton made a motion, seconded by Thomas Reihl 

to approve purchase of swing mats. A roll call vote was taken. All board members in attendance 

approved. Motion passed.] 

• [Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by Hannah Fitzpatrick to purchase black dirt for park. A 

roll call vote was taken. All board members in attendance approved. Motion passed.] 

 

Financial Report:  Linda Bechtel presented the Treasurers report. Thomas Rehil made a motion, seconded by 

Robert Walton to accept the financial report with an ending balance of $945,009.74. A roll call vote was taken.  

All board members in attendance approved. Motion passed. 

 

Hannah Fitzpatrick presented the bills. Rick Ervin made a motion, seconded by Thomas Reihl to pay checks 

#1090-1126. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved to pay vouchers as 

presented. Motion passed. 

 

Adjournment:  Rick Ervin moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Thomas Reihl.  

Meeting declared adjourned. 


